Report on the MBS local field outing to Stockers Lake, 14 November 2009.
 
     The weather forecast was diabolical (rain, gales, gusts up to 70/80 mph).   This probably deterred several people who had planned to come.   But four people (including the leader) turned up at Rickmansworth station.
 
     We walked down through the town and through a park named The Bury to the Grand Union canal, from where we turned onto the circular path round Batchworth, then Bury, Lake and into the woodland.   Although it was not raining at this point, the wind was keeping birds down.   But a little egret flew overhead and we had robin, chaffinch, great, blue and long tailed tit, goldcrest (heard), and wren, in the trees and bushes and all the common wildfowl (moorhen, coot, tufted duck, mallard, great crested grebe, Canada geese) on the water as we walked by.   Heron and cormorants were there too, as well as the ubiquitous magpies, crows, black headed gulls, mute swan and woodpigeons. 
 
     On arrival at Stockers Lake we added wigeon, shoveler, gadwall and, later, pochard to the list.  We checked out the bridge over the canal from where we had house sparrows in good voice, but seen only flitting fleetingly across the canal.   In the paddock which can be seen from the bridge there were several lapwing.  A flock of starling flew overhead.
 
     Turning into the first hide on the path alongside Stockers (where we had lunch) an obliging kingfisher flew across and perched on some bare branches.
 
     Continuing along the path we had excellent views of a great spotted woodpecker working for some time on the same rotting tree, flinging small pieces of wood over its shoulder as it dug deeper.   An Egyptian goose was seen flying away at some distance.  A ring-necked parakeet was heard.   
 
     As we reached the end of the path and we added a ruddy duck to our list.   The total tally was 31 species seen, plus two heard.
 
      The weather forecasters had not been entirely wrong.   We had a succession of squally showers, with rain sheeting across the water.   But we managed to shelter from most of these in the hides along the shore of Stockers Lake.   At times we enjoyed blue sky.   We all enjoyed the day and were glad that we had not allowed the forecast to deter us from coming.
Barbara Luke, MBS member.
